WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF HEALTH
March 22, 2016
The regular meeting of the Washington Township Board of Health was called to order by the Chairman, John Thomas, at 7:30 p.m. on Tuesday, March 22, 2016 at the Washington Township Municipal Building.

Noted: adequate notice was posted in the Daily Record on February 5, 2016.  The Board of Health meeting dates, monthly agenda, and minutes are posted on the bulletin board at the municipal building.  No notices were mailed, as there have been no requests.


Chairman, John Thomas opened the meeting and roll call was taken.  
Members Present: Chairman, John Thomas, Vice Chair, Mariellen Hess-Christian and members:  Phil Carangelo, Glenn Carrara and alternate #2 Gail Bogan
Also present was REHS Kurt Bockbrader and secretary Linda Gabel. 
MINUTES: The minutes of the meeting held on January 26, 2016 have been distributed to the members prior to this meeting.  A motion was made by Carangelo, seconded by Hess-Christian to approve the minutes as submitted.  A voice vote was taken 

Ayes: Bogan, Carrara, Carangelo, Hess-Christian, Thomas

Nays: None
Health Report – January, 2016. The question was raised as to whether the gas station involved in this complaint was the same Delta Gas Station on E. Mill Rd that had a fuel spill in the past.  Bockbrader noted that it was a different station but the same owner.  Since the owner is the same the fuel delivery company is the same as the one involved in the fuel spill at the other station

A motion to approve the health report for January, 2016 was made by Carangelo, seconded by Carrara.  A voice vote was taken: 
Ayes: Bogan, Carrara, Carangelo, Hess-Christian, Thomas

Nays: None
Health Report – February, 2016.  The question was raised about the complaint regarding the old motel on Rt. 46.  Bockbrader answered that the owner of the property was no longer on the premises and that the tenants were living with no electricity, heat or water.  He added that Cooke-Gibbs worked with the police department and DPW to arrange to have the power turned back on, for a short period of time, so that the tenants had some place to live while they looked for other housing.  Bockbrader noted that some of the tenants did move out, when they did, the doors to those units were nailed shut so that no one else could move in.  He also noted that some of the tenants chose to remain and they (the tenants) are now paying the electric bill.
A motion to approve the Health Report for February, 2016 was made by Carangelo, seconded by Carrara.  A voice vote was taken:

Ayes: Bogan, Carrara, Carangelo, Hess-Christian, Thomas            

Nays: None

Old Business –  Valley Shepherd:  Bockbrader noted that the Cooke-Gibbs has received an update from Monique Purcell.  In the report, Purcell indicated that the state had been out to Valley Shepherd in January and noted the deficiencies – she added that they seem to be working toward correcting all of the items required of them.  It was noted that the vegetative strip is not currently in place and working the way it should but that could be because it was winter and the grass and vegetation had not yet filled in.  That should be up and effective later in the spring.  Bockbrader noted that the State is still considering fines and whether or not they will be levied.  He added that Governor Christie is very business friendly and prefers to have the state agencies work with the businesses to correct issues and bring them into compliance rather than to levy fines.
Migliaccio:  Bockbrader noted that the same is happening with Mr. Migliaccio’s property on Schooley’s Mountain Rd.  Benkendorf is not being fined for the same reason, the DEP is trying to work with him to get the business and the property into compliance, rather than levy a fine.  It was noted that Benkendorf was bringing stuff onto the property again.  The zoning officer has been issuing citations and fines.  She met with the State representative (Mike Flora) in an effort to get Benkendorf to stop running the illegal recycling facility.  The problem, for Mr. Migliaccio, is that Benkendorf has a 100 year lease on that property and he does pay Mr. Migliaccio rent.  Bockbrader further added that, as the owner of the property, Migliaccio is the one who is being given the citations and the fines.  It is up to Migliaccio to get Benkendorf to comply.  It seems that Benkendorf is slowly picking away at it.

Bockbrader reported no change on the status of Cliffside Park.
New Business – At this time, a public hearing was held regarding the passage of Ordinance #247 – Article #1.  The new septic ordinance was briefly discussed during which time it was asked what the Schimel Criteria was.  Bockbrader explained that it is a term used by Planning and Land Use Boards to describe certain types of soil in areas of high ground water.  It was also noted that, with regards to the Highland’s act, no more than 1 acre can be disturbed and no more than ¼ acre can contain impervious surface, which refers to driveways, sidewalks, and sheds in addition to the structure.  He also noted that there are exemptions and properties that are grandfathered in.  The last item that was questioned on the ordinance was the 15 day time limit after a property owner decides to appeal a Board of Health decision.  It was felt that this time frame would make it necessary to hold a special meeting in order to make a decision if this were to take place.  Bockbrader responded that first of all it almost never happens that a resident appeals a Board of Health decision and secondly, it would be very involved, at this point, to change the wording on the ordinance, it would mean re-advertising and it would hold up those engineers and contractors who are waiting to submit applications under the new ordinance.  He added that it is a valid concern and something that we might want to consider amending the ordinance in the future.
Chairman Thomas read the Ordinance #247 Article #1 by title only:


          AN ORDINANCE OF THE BOARD OF HEALTH OF THE TOWNSHIP OF WASHINGTON, COUNTY OF MORRIS, AND STATE OF NEW JERSEY TO AMEND CHAPTER 247, SEWAGE DISPOSAL, OF THE CODE OF THE TOWNSHIP OF WASHINGTON 

 
A motion to approve this ordinance was made by Carangelo, seconded by Carrara.  A roll call vote was taken:



Ayes: Bogan, Carrara, Carangelo, Hess-Christian, Thomas


Nays: None
Bockbrader brought up the subject of whether or not to hold a monthly meeting if there is really nothing of importance on the agenda.  A brief discussion was held during which it was discussed just what is involved in cancelling a meeting.  Bockbrader noted that Chester Township only meets quarterly.  All agreed that it should not be necessary to bring everyone out for a meeting if there is nothing to discuss.  The secretary asked if the Board members would still like to receive the monthly health report even if no meeting were to be held.  All agreed that they would like to get the health report.  A suggestion was made that perhaps the health reports could be sent electronically.  The secretary agreed that she would do that.

The topic of trash at Krauszer’s was brought up and briefly discussed.  Bockbrader reported that this problem stems from back to September of 2015.  He noted that three summonses and fines have been issued, resolved and paid.  Bockbrader added that it was cleaned up for a while but then Krauszer’s stopped paying for their trash collection so collection stopped again. Krauszer’s then switched to a different hauler.  Bockbrader noted that the trash seems to be under control for the time being.  The manager at Krauszer’s complained that people are throwing their personal trash into the dumpster.  Bockbrader noted that the dumpster is not fenced, there are no cameras it’s almost impossible to prevent people from throwing their trash in the dumpster.
Public - At this point the meeting was opened to the public. There being no members of the public present, this portion of the meeting was closed.

Adjournment - The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 on a motion made by Hess-Christian, seconded by Carrara

Ayes: Bogan, Carrara, Carangelo, Hess-Christian, Thomas

Nays: None
Respectfully submitted,

Linda Gabel








Secretary
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